



HAMLIN PLANNING BOARD                                                                                                     		   August 7, 2017

                                                	     Hamlin Planning Board Minutes
                                                               	  Monday, August 7, 2017
                                                                             	    7:30 p.m.
The regular scheduled meeting of the Hamlin Planning Board was held at the Hamlin Town Hall located at 1658 Lake Road, Hamlin and was called to order by the Chairperson, Chris Schleiter at 7:30 p.m. with the locations of the fire exits and AED explained for those present.  It was asked that all cell phones and pagers be turned off for the duration of the meeting.

Roll call:  Linda DeRue, Steve Lauth, Dave Martin, Chris Schlieter, Peter Tonery, Mark Ballerstein, and Linda Morey.

Present: Town Councilperson Marty Maier, Conservation Advisory Board Vice Chairperson Jeanine Klopp, Town Engineer J.P. Schepp.

Approval of the July 5, 2017 meeting minutes.  Additions, deletions, or corrections to tonight’s meeting.  A motion was made by Linda Morey, seconded by Peter Tonery to approve the meeting minutes of July 5, 2017 as recorded.
Members polled:  Linda DeRue aye, Steve Lauth abstain, Dave Martin aye, Chris Schlieter aye, Mark Ballerstein aye, Peter Tonery aye, Linda Morey aye.  Motion carried.

AGENDA
LOT COMBINATION                                             				      AARON M. KELLER
    								  1084 HAMLIN CENTER ROAD
Application of Aaron M. Keller; owner; Aaron M. Keller seeking lot combination for two properties located at 1084 Hamlin Center Road; tax account # 021.03-2-49.15 and 1078 Hamlin Center Road; tax account# 021.03-2-49.16.  These are in the R-M zone.

The applicant was not present to approach the board.
The clerk gave an overview of the proposed lot combination/property merge.  The applicant has purchased the property so that he may merge the two lots to eventually build a pole barn.
The board has requested that a re-sub map be submitted showing the new property lines.  A plat will be needed to show the property as one lot.

A motion was made by Linda Morey, seconded by Peter Tonery to ask the applicant to provide a re-sub map showing the new property lines and schedule a date to go before the board.  Members polled:  Linda DeRue aye, Steve Lauth aye, Dave Martin aye, Chris Schlieter aye, Mark Ballerstein aye, Peter Tonery aye, Linda Morey aye.  All in favor.  Motion carried.

DISCUSSION
Town Engineer J.P. Schepp reported that Chatfield Engineers is re-visiting the lakeshore sewer study per Supervisor Eric Peters.  Hamlin Beach State Park will not be involved in this study as they are in the process of re-vamping the current on- site pump system.  
Town Councilperson Marty Maier reported on the Lake Ontario Assessment Information Act.  The town may elect to participate by August 24, 2017.  There will be a Public Hearing on August 14, 2017 at 6:30pm for laws on junk and boat trailers.
Conservation Advisory Board Vice Chairperson Jeanine Klopp reported that the Department of State will be on site in Hamlin on August 28, 2017 at 4:30 for a tour of the LWRP.  A meeting and discussion will be held after the tour.

*As of September 5, 2017, the Planning Board Meetings will start at 7:00pm.


ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Peter Tonery, seconded by Linda DeRue to adjourn tonight’s meeting barring no further business.
Members polled:  Linda DeRue aye, Steve Lauth aye, Dave Martin aye, Chris Schlieter aye, Mark Ballerstein aye, Peter Tonery aye, Linda Morey aye.  All in favor.  Motion carried.


Minutes respectfully submitted by:




Cheryl J. Pacelli
Clerk to the Support Board

The next scheduled meeting of the Hamlin Planning Board will be held on Tuesday, September 5, 2017 (7:00 pm) at the Hamlin Town Hall located at 1658 Lake Road, Hamlin.  The deadline for all applications and fees is August 22, 2017 at 12 noon.





1

